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  Ref: Signature Date 
            

From:   Chairman, Board for Correction of Naval Records 
To:       Secretary of the Navy 
 
Subj: REVIEW OF NAVAL RECORD ICO   
     
 
Ref:     (a) 10 U.S.C. § 1552 
 (b) MCO 6110.3A 
 
Encl:   (1) DD Form 149 w/enclosures 

(2) Administrative Remarks (Page 11) counseling entries of 12 Jun 2021 
(3) Administrative Remarks (Page 11) entries of 12 Jun 2021 
(4) CO,  memo 1600.1 CO  
      subj:  Delete as Erroneous Marine Corps Body Composition Program, 5 Oct 2022 

 
1.  Pursuant to the provisions of reference (a), Subject, hereinafter referred to as Petitioner, filed 
enclosure (1) with the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board), requesting removal of the 
Body Composition Program (BCP) counseling entries in his Official Military Personnel File.  
  
2.  The Board, consisting of  reviewed Petitioner’s 
allegations of error and injustice on 3 August 2023, and pursuant to its regulations, determined 
the corrective action indicated below should be taken on the available evidence of record.  
Documentary material considered by the Board consisted of the enclosures, relevant portions of 
Petitioner’s naval records, and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies.   
 
3.  The Board, having reviewed all the facts of record pertaining to Petitioner’s allegations of 
error and injustice, found as follows: 
 
      a.  Before applying to this Board, Petitioner exhausted all administrative remedies available 
under existing law and regulation within the Department of the Navy. 
 
      b.  Petitioner was issued enclosure (2) on 12 June 2021 after being assigned to the Marine 
Corps BCP.  Additionally, as a result of being assigned to the BCP, he was issued enclosure (3) 
acknowledging his promotion restriction status as a result of being assigned to the BCP.   
 
      c.  In support of Petitioner’s request for removal, Commanding Officer,  

 in his letter at enclosure (4), stated 
Petitioner was erroneously assigned to the Marine Corps BCP and requested the “assignment 
period of 14 June 2021 through 14 December 2021 to BCP” be removed due to administrative 
error and “failure to maintain the NAVMC 11621” in accordance with reference (b). 
 
 






